

INSTRUCTIONAL COUNCIL

DRAFT Minutes
Fishbowl – **03/18/2016**

- In attendance:
- Della Dubbe
 - Chad Hickox
 - Mike Wiederhold
 - Mary Lannert
 - Robyn Kiesling
 - Sandy Sacry
 - Jan Clinard
 - Tammy Burke

Also in attendance: **Hayley Blevins** (recorder), **Mike Brown**, and **J.J Lamb**

J.J Lamb Bryant Elementary Principal

- Is 100% free and reduced lunch
- Have students transferring in and out of school
- Have about 215 students K-5
- Want to develop a community feeling and make it grow
- Working on showing students options to get them thinking outside their norm
 - Visited Grand St
 - Pendent Program- student write colleges and get a pendent from them
 - Summer program with YMCA
 - Wall of Honor for alumni and where they are now
 - Carroll comes over on occasion
- Have a PBS room (Positive Behavior Support)
 - Noticed spikes in behaviors
 - Tracked the spike and included nap time at the spike time
- Would like to have a health clinic on campus
 - Have identified students with a hearing loss
 - Would like a dental program
- Would like a partnership between Bryant and Helena College
 - 2nd graders are coming over for an Easter Egg hunt
 - Bryant is starting a community garden
 - Would have a hoop house
 - Would like the trades to build the raised boxes
 - Would teach the children about healthy eating
 - Help incorporate arts
 - Students are artistic
 - Jan has some curriculum
 - Have Della and their librarian get together
 - In Fall Elementary Education students can work with Bryant students
 - Have reading events
 - Would have a whole school event for Bryant before June 7th if possible
 - Dental screenings

- Toothbrushes
- Hearing screenings
- Nutrition lessons
- Meet April 15th 9:00 at Bryant

Cross Divisional with Mike

- SESSE
 - More than half done
 - Nathan is using old results in his research methods class
 - Questions were preselected
- Mike will be doing a survey for Mary
- Della is working on the IPEC survey and will give the data to Mike
- New pathways are focused on Dual Enrollment
- Mike is working on a survey for accreditation
 - Will get responses then set up groups to discuss results
 - Will help everyone be prepared
- There will be an all campus meeting at the end of the semester
 - Would like to talk about performance based funding
 - There is no agenda yet
- Working on the prioritization meeting a few weeks ago
 - People have been asked to answer questions by April 22nd
 - There will be a meeting after the results are in
 - The document will go to leadership
 - We are focusing on general items and then programs
 - There is not a lot to cut but more how we do things

Round Table

- Jan
 - Visiting Jefferson High to discuss pathways
 - Presenting at MCAN conference on pathways
- Hayley
 - Catalog
 - Almost done
 - Final check will be a printed version
 - Barb has to turn it in May 13th
- Robyn
 - Instead of 3 small events Retention Committee will do one large event
 - Will be at the fairgrounds
 - Next Spring
- Mary
 - Training for Columbian firefighters is a go
 - Working on their money side
 - No dates yet

Deliverables

- Alternative Summer Schedules
 - Talk to each area to see how it will work
 - College has to stay open 5 days a week